
MINUTES OF THE EDDY COUNTY WATER RESOURCE BOARD

October 1,2024

A regular meeting of the Eddy County Water Resource Board was held on October 1,2024 at 9:00 AM
at the Eddy County Courthouse. Board members Kenny Reis, Monty Schaefer, Mike Tweed, and
Secretary/Treasurer, Travis S. Peterson, were present in the basement of the Eddy County Courthouse.

The minutes of the regular September 3, 2024 meeting were presented. Schaefer made a motion to
approve. Second by Tweed. Motion carried.

At approximately 9:10 AM the Board adjourned and joined the Eddy County Commission meeting in
the Eddy County Courthouse to listen and gather information regarding Roger Langley's complaint
about culverts west of Eddy County Road #4 in NEl/4 of Section 15, Township 149, Range 65. Eddy
County State's Attorney Ashley Lies reviewed a memorandum prepared by Mike May of Interstate
Engineering; and Roger Langley presented his concerns. Roger Langley believes that two culverts
located in an approach (that Ed Nystrom uses to get to his hay lot) cause Langley's field to flood.
Langley believes these culverts cause water to flow where it would not normally flow. Langley
estimates that, on average, he armually loses 18 acres of cropland due to this issue. The County
Commission indicated that it would follow up with Mike May of Interstate Engineering. At this time,
the water board left the commissioner's meeting.

The Water Board reconvened its regular meeting at 9:45 AM at which time Roger Langley joined the
Eddy County Water Board meeting. Roger Langley presented to the water board a map with his notes
thereon, selected portions of Stream Crossing Statutes and Rules (January 1, 2015), selected portions
of NDAC 89-14, and a screen shot of USGS Streamstats with an elevation profile in the area of
concern. Langley's concerns were further discussed and culvert location and sizes in the general area
were discussed. After discussion, the water board determined that it would wait to hear further from
the Eddy County Commission.

The Treasurer's Report was presented and reviewed. Schaefer made a motion to approve the Treasurer's
report. Reis seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Correspondence: Various correspondence was reviewed. Except as otherwise stated in these minutes
no action required.

Old Business:

Johnson Lake/Forde Township/Snagging and Clearing: No additional or new information
available.

Upper Sheyenne Joint Water Resource Board: No new information to report. The next meeting is
scheduled for late October.

Devils Lake Basin Joint Water Resource Board: Tweed summarized the business conducted at the
last meeting. The next meeting is scheduled for October 9, 2024.
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